

PLEASANT MEMORY BAPTIST CHURCH

May 23, 2022

Donna Johnson
Project Coordinator
Central Permitting Division
Harnett County

Subject: Pleasant Memory Baptist Church

Dear Ms. Johnson,

This letter is in regard to your Permit Review dated 11/8/2022. Our Deacons have contacted Mr. Brad Sutton and Mr. Roger Sullivan concerning their requested information.

Mr. Sutton required additional restrooms and we showed him there were two additional men's and two additional women's restrooms within his required 300 feet.

Mr. Sullivan required there be a fire hydrant within 400 feet and we showed him there were two fire hydrants that met this requirement. He also required Emergency exit lights be mounted over exit doors and fire extinguishers be mounted on the wall beside these doors. These lights and extinguishers are shown on the attached drawing. The kitchen facilities and bathroom are to be added later.

We look forward to your approval.

Sincerely O.T. Olaylor

CT Clayton Deacon